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Dear AIWCC Members, !
Attention: Parents of pre-teen or teenage children!  !
My name is Julia Goldsby and I'm 18 years old. My mother, Robin Goldsby, is a member of 
the AIWCC and has served on the Executive Board for the last five years. I've been selected 
to be the 2014-15 FAWCO Youth Ambassador. I'll be traveling to various FAWCO clubs 
around the world in the next year to introduce FAWCO mothers and their kids to all of the 
unique programs available to children of our members. !
Over the past 5 years I've participated in different FAWCO projects and programs for teens. 
This year for instance, to launch my Ambassador program, I'll be traveling to Shanghai with 
the FAWCO Youth Cultural Volunteers (AIWCC's Lucas Kimmig will also be going along).  !
Before I start my travels to inform other FAWCO clubs about the great opportunities we have 
for teenagers, I want to make sure AIWCC members are aware of our FAWCO Youth 
activities and programs. To focus on the programs that are suitable for your children, we're 
asking you to fill out the AIWCC Youth Census so we can identify AIWCC members with 
age-appropriate kids. !
I'm planning on hosting an event along with Tricia Saur (our FAWCO Rep) in late August. 
Once we have the census results we'll be in touch with details. !
Thanks for taking the time to fill out our survey. The FAWCO Youth programs are wonderful 
and I hope your kids will get to take part some, one day! !
Best regards, !
Julia Meloy Goldsby 
2014-15 FAWCO Youth Ambassador !!!
Watch the video highlighting the adventures of the FAWCO Youth Cultural 
Volunteers in Dubai last summer! 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1K5MMCy_ZahiHTbgwwfq9FqK-X6bhkz50tSDbXVbRslA/viewform?usp=send_form
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-BfI3is8klg&feature=youtu.be

